
FRIENDS OF PENLEE HOUSE GALLERY & MUSEUM: TRUSTEES 
REPORT FOR 2021-22

This is the Annual Report for the Friends of Penlee House Gallery & 
Museum for 2021/22 and the 34th year of the Society. This year, for the 
first time, in the three years since the start of the pandemic, we were able
to hold an in-person AGM, which was reasonably well attended given that 
we had competition from the good weather and an ongoing, but 
understandable, nervousness of our membership to return to an indoor 
meeting venue.

At the start of the year, the Gallery experienced another pandemic related
closure, but we were able to return to in-person Trustee and Committee 
meetings from around September, and had been able to continue with 
online meetings via Zoom from April.

The ‘Friends’ membership remained healthy with a total of 1713 members
made up of 509 single members and 1204 joint members, of which 118 
were life members and our income remained healthy as our Accounts 
show, particularly as we were unable to hold any fund-raising activities to 
increase it. But we have found that both Friends members and visitors to 
the Gallery had been very willing to make donations when it has been for 
a specific purpose such as a painting. And we anticipate that our 
enhanced online presence will provide a straightforward way for people to 
make donations, in future. And we have gratefully received unexpected 
legacies during the year.

We have continued to support the Gallery through the acquisition of 
paintings and artefacts and we also provided matched funding 
sponsorship to the Gallery’s in-house project and education activities 
which moved online during the pandemic and included an online version 
of the Penlee Inspired exhibition, plus You Tube videos of children’s 
activities and four successful ten week courses aimed at adults with long-
term mental and physical health conditions using the collections at Penlee
House to inspire personal creative practice.

The quarterly magazine Artefact continued to be a popular publication and
we have recently commissioned a project to develop the Friends’ online 
capability as Trustees took the decision that we needed to invest in this as
a priority activity as we have very limited online contact with our 
membership. Unfortunately, our usual programme of monthly Lectures 



continued to be cancelled, but we are planning its relaunch in September, 
although were able to hold a lecture after the AGM, which realistically is 
the real draw for people to attend the annual meeting.

Sadly, our Vice Chair died in the reporting year, and our President in the 
2022/23 financial year but mentioned here as both departures had to be 
announced at the AGM. The Chair had been due to stand down at the 
AGM, but the sad passing of the Vice Chair and lack of volunteers to take 
over the role has meant that they have remained in post beyond the usual
three years, although we are actively seeking a replacement, as they do 
not wish to continue for second three-year term. We are, however, very 
pleased to report that one of our Vice Presidents, Dr Kurt Jackson, has 
agreed to take over the role of President following the death of Mrs 
Elizabeth Bolitho who had been our president since the start of the Friends
Society

The sad loss of the Vice Chair and the lack of a ‘natural’ successor for the 
Chair, identified a vulnerability in our Constitution of only having a Trustee
Board of ‘four officers and one other committee member’ so the AGM was 
asked to agree to increase the Trustee Board by two further committee 
members so that the Trustee Board would operate with seven Trustees, 
which was agreed unanimously. This amendment required some 
administrative change to our Constitution document which is recorded 
elsewhere on the Charity Commission website.

And a number of our long-standing Committee members who had agreed 
to remain on the Committee during the pandemic, chose to stand down at
the AGM, which as reported in last year’s report was something that we 
had been expecting. We have had a reasonably successful recruitment 
drive this year and have recruited three new Trustees and two new 
Committee members who were unanimously agreed at the AGM and 
subsequently approved by the Committee. And we will be looking to 
recruit a further Trustee and couple more Committee members in the 
current year to bring us back up to complement, as well as a replacement 
Chair.

Overall, although 2021/22 started the year with the ongoing pandemic 
restrictions, we ended the year with an AGM in person and have recruited 
some new members which we believe will better position us to tackle the 
changes ahead, although recognise that a new Chair, when they are in 
place, will rightly bring a fresh approach to the Friends of Penlee House 
agenda, particularly as we work to support the Gallery and the Friends 
membership in the future.

Jane Williams

Chair, Friends of Penlee House Gallery & Museum




























